Media Release
Road Deviations KwaMashu/Phoenix Area – for GO!Durban Construction

Commuters, residents and business owners in the KwaMashu/Phoenix area are advised of road deviations that will come into effect from 7 March until 3 June 2016, as part of the construction of GO!Durban - the City’s Integrated Rapid Public Transport Network (IRPTN).

WBHO / Inanda JV has been appointed for the construction of a portion of IRPTN Route called C3 which runs from Bridge City in KwaMashu to Pinetown CBD.  The particular section the contractor is working on is approximately 3.6km long and extends along the M25 from Bridge City in the north to the MR577 / M25 intersection. Included in the scope of works is the construction of a new crossing at the intersection of Bridge City Boulevard and Nkunzana Road.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Traffic will be diverted as follows:
- The intersection of Bridge City Boulevard and Nkunzana Road will be closed to traffic.
- Traffic from the M25 highway or Inanda headed in the direction of KwaMashu / Magistrate’s Court / Bridge City Mall North entrance will be diverted along Bhejane Street.
- Traffic from KwaMashu headed in the direction of the M25 Highway / Inanda will be diverted along Nkunzana Road.
- Traffic from Phoenix Industrial Park (via Phoenix Bridge) headed in the direction of Bridge City Mall / M25 Highway / Inanda will be diverted onto Bhejane Street and/or Nkunzana Road.





